
 
 

 
  

 
 

 

 

 

Stronger Together: Across 
the State and Nation 

As of this writing, the NYS budget is 
almost 30 days past due. Partly due to 
uncertainty at the federal level, the 
lack of a timely budget further 
stresses districts across the state. All 
of this impacts local decisions about 
how many students and services our 
component districts can commit to for 
the following school year. 

At the federal level we have witnessed 
an unprecedented attack on public 
education and the dismantling of the 
Department of Education. It is still too 
early to understand the full impact, but 
we can be assured that it will 
disproportionately impact those who 

have the greatest need. The new 
mandates will also impact what can 
be taught and how it is to be taught. 
This reduces local control, the 
opposite of what the new 
administration says they champion. 

NYSUT, the American Federation of 
Teachers (AFT) and the National 
Education Association (NEA) stand 
ready to support educators and 
students across the country. Recently 
NYSUT president Melinda Person 
visited The RHGTS and STEM High 
School. During her visit she had the 
opportunity to see programs, talk with 
students and meet with teachers to 
discuss the unique challenges of 
BOCES. Among NYSUT’s push this 
year is an increase to the BOCES 
teacher salary cap which has limited 
the reimbursement that districts 
receive. This formula has not been 
increased in 30 years. 

NYSUT recently pushed out its digital 
membership cards. These cards can 
be used for a variety of member 
services and discounts across the 
country. If you have not already done 
so, create an account at NYSUT.org. If 
you do not know your membership 
number, please reach out to myself or 

Craig Church (membership chair) and 
we can retrieve it for you. There will 
also be information at our end of the 
year celebration to assist you with 
obtaining your digital card. 

May 22 is this year’s end of the year 
celebration at Ryan’s Wake. If you plan 
to attend and did not RSVP, please 
reach out to me as soon as possible 
so that we can accommodate you. I 
look forward to celebrating with you 
there! 

In Solidarity, 

Joal Bova, 

President, RCG BOCES Teachers’ 
Association 
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NYSUT President's Statement on 

Executive Order to Dismantle 

U.S. Department of Education 

 

“All students benefit from programs run 

by the U.S. Department of Education, 

especially lower-income students, students 

with disabilities and families in rural, 

suburban, and urban communities across 

the nation. As the current administration 

has now  

 

announced a clear intent to dismantle the 

agency, NYSUT stands ready to fight back 

to defend every student, every teacher, 

every school, every community, and the 

resources they deserve. 

 

Click here for more information 
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https://www.nysut.org/news/2025/march/doe


 
Shared Success 

Exciting Education in our Pre-K Programs 
 
Our Questar III Pre-K programs have been in full swing this spring with plenty of wonderful activities to help these 
students learn and grow! Below are a few recent highlights from our Pre-K programs. 

 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
At Red Mill school, pre-k has been learning about seeds, plants, and flowers and 
had an egg hunt. Each student in Pricilla Halsey’s class brought an egg in after 
break with something inside and with clues for their friends to try and guess. 
 

 
 
Erin Jenkins’ pre-k class at Donald P. Sutherland Elementary in East 
Greenbush took an exciting field trip to the NYS Museum where 
students learned all about animal adaptations.  
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At the Green Meadow universal 
pre-k site, Brianna Stauder’s 
class has been studying spring 
weather throughout the month of 
April. They incorporated English 
language arts, STEM, math, 
science and social studies 
concepts into this unit. Some of 
the fun included a cloud viewer, 
making clouds with shaving 
cream and colored water, a water 
cycle experiment, and art 
projects with drippy rain clouds. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, Jennifer Welch’s pre-K class at Ichabod learned about 
Earth Day! They enjoyed learning about how the earth rotates 
around the sun. They learned the word “orbit” and ways to keep 
our earth clean by recycling and reusing various items. They 
celebrated by observing earthworms and even hugged some 
trees to thank them for making our planet so beautiful. 
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Know Your Contract 

 

Article 10- Employee Rights 
 
10.2 Payroll Options 
 
A.  Salaries of each employee shall be paid on at least a bi-weekly basis throughout the school 
year commencing on the first Wednesday payroll date that school is in session, pursuant to 
whichever of the following options is selected by the employee, in writing, not later than June 
30 of the school year preceding that in which the payment is sought:  
 

Option A --22 payment plan (Gross annual salary divided by 22 will be paid each pay 
period).  

Option B --26 payment plan (Gross annual salary divided by 26 will be paid each pay 
period with the exception of the last pay period in June. The employee will receive five 
twenty-sixths (5/26ths) of his or her gross annual salary on that pay date). --In the event that no 
option is selected, the Agency will pay pursuant to Option A. 

 -- For both Option A and Option B pay for the first payroll date after school is in session 
will continue to be based upon the actual number of work days.   
 
B.  If an individual elects to change from Option A to Option B, notification shall be sent, in 
writing, to the office of the Deputy Superintendent for Business and Financial Services by June 
30 prior to the commencement of the school year during which the change is requested to 
become effective. The Executive Officer shall notify the employees of the existence of Options 
A and B by June 1 of each school year. Once notified, if a teacher does not make an election to 
change by June 30 for the commencing school year, the payroll option will remain the same.   
 
C.  Teachers new to the District will be notified, in writing, of the availability of Options A and B 
and will be given a reasonable time to select an option. 
 
 
 
 

 
📃 Access the full contract here 
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https://www.questar.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/teachers-21-26.pdf


 
Member Wellness 
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